Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to

QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

OCTOBER NEWS

Dear Praying Friends,

"Practice what you preach" came the voice of conviction ringing in my ears. I had just the night before spoken in church on knowing and living with the knowledge that God is always present with us and knows our every circumstance. A difficulty came up the next day that was discouraging me until I began to remember and **apply** the fact that nothing in our lives takes God by surprise. **He always knows and cares**. "Thou wilt keep him in perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on thee: because he trusteh in thee." Within a couple of hours, the Lord had met the need and showed Himself faithful. I am still learning to trust Him and trying to practice what I preach!

Thank you praying for us. The Lord graciously brought visitors to church nearly every Sunday last month. Some are looking for a good church home in which to worship and to work. Several lost folks also attended the services. Please pray for these and other visitors the Lord has brought along.

The Lord has also brought a godly young man to church that is able to lead the congregational singing and help with special musical items. He had been visiting Townsville occasionally and is now moving here. Praise the Lord for His provisions.

Thank you for continuing to pray concerning our permanent residency. Pastor Wally Jaworski and I meet with the migration agent Thursday (Oct. 28th) to continue with the visa process. Our current visas are good until the last of November. Thank you for praying about this with us.

Thank you for your support as friends as well as for your prayer and financial support. We consider it a great privilege to serve the Lord here on your behalf. May the Lord find us faithful.

In Christ,

Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam